MINUTES
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

JANUARY 14, 2015
WEDNESDAY, 4:15 P.M.
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Jimmie McCamic, Chairman; Greg Marquart, Secretary/Treasurer; Robert M. Baker, Tony Werner
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:  Leslie Nutting
ALSO PRESENT:  Dottie Thomas, Library Director;  Bonnie Vavrock, Secretary/Bookkeeper 
CALL TO ORDER:  Mrs. McCamic called the meeting to order at 4:20 p.m.
MINUTES:  Mr. Werner moved to approve the Minutes of the December 10, 2014 board meeting.  Mr. Marquart seconded.
VOTE:
Mrs. McCamic
YES



Mr. Marquart

YES



Mr. Baker

YES



Mr. Werner

YES

FINANCIAL REPORT:  Ms. Thomas distributed the WesBanco Trust & Investment report, the WesBanco 12 Quarter Rolling Average Analysis, and the Security National Trust Company investment account reports for the month of December 2014.

Operating account #2 checking



       $         17,477.11

Payroll account checking





      16,115.86  
    
Capital Money Market savings


                            130,503.19
Operating Money Market savings




    684,111.77

Operating CD – Main Street Bank A




    103,304.69
Operating CD – Main Street Bank B




    103,471.15

Capital CD – First Choice #1



                            103,727.19

Operating CD – Progressive Bank




    214,499.67

Operating CD – United Bank-A




    102,662.14







TOTAL
          $ 1,475,872.77
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING
MINUTES

JANUARY 14, 2015

Revenue received:  December 2014

County Commission 





            $      9,327.90    

Board of Education






                    0

State basic grants-in-aid





                    0              


Fines








           729.39 

Copying machine fees






           400.75
Contributions






                    6,602.45
Interest Earned






           116.95
Endowment Trust I.E.






        2,270.34
Book Sale







             98.50

            Out of State Patrons






             40.00

Other:  Operating Sup Cr – 18.00





 18.00

           







TOTAL
$     19,604.28
OPERATING CONTRIBUTIONS

Security National Trust Co. – Donation


                       $         200.00

Christina Hogan Hess – Donation





          200.00

Judge & Mrs. Frederick Stamp – Donation



                   1,000.00

Ruth Weller – Donation






       5,000.00

David J. Lindert, M.D.







50.00

Compulsive Eaters Anonymous





            50.00

Anonymous








          102.45
  







 TOTAL
$     6,602.45
INVOICES
December 2014 Operating #2 Account


     

 $   65,702.59
December 2014 Transfer to Payroll                                                               
      32,469.24
December 2014 EFTPS Deposit



                  
      10,295.21
December 2014 ACH Debit (Retirement)

       
                       
        7,944.31
December 2014 Capital Account





        4,494.98








TOTAL
$  120,906.33
WARRANTS

December 2014 Operating #2 Account


Warrants #26833 - #26911





 $  65,702.59
December 2014 Transfer to Payroll



                 
     32,469.24
December 2014 EFTPS Deposit


                               
     10,295.21
December 2014 ACH Debit (Retirement)


                  
       7,944.31
December 2014 Capital Account



                               4,494.98
            Warrant  #511-#512





               





         



TOTAL        $    120,906.33
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VERIFICATIONS

Total Operating Balances as of November 2014                 

             $814,529.92
 +December 2014 Revenue



                
                 19,604.28
-December 2014 Expenditures



 
               120,906.33







    SUBTOTAL
$ 713,227.87
Operating CD Main Street Bank A




 
   103,304.69
Operating CD Main Street Bank B




               103,471.15
Capital CD First Choice #1




             
   103,727.19
Operating CD Progressive Bank




               214,499.67
Operating CD United Bank - A





   102,662.14

                                                                                CD SUBTOTAL              627,664.84
Capital Balances as of November 2014

  
 
   
  134,980.06








TOTAL        $1,475,872.77
INVOICES AND WARRANTS
Mr. Marquart moved to approve the Financial Report for the December 10, 2014 board meeting as presented.  Mr. Werner seconded.

VOTE:
Mrs. McCamic
YES



Mr. Marquart

YES



Mr. Baker

YES



Mr. Werner

YES

PUBLIC INPUT/PRESENTATIONS
Ms. Thomas gave thank you notes from the staff for the Holiday gift cards to the board members.  Mrs. McCamic said she also received an additional thank you note at home.

Ms. Thomas shared a letter from Kevin Peterson, a student at Wheeling Middle School, with the board.

DIRECTOR’S REPORT
Ms. Thomas reported on the following:

The tax room is set up and VITA will begin doing taxes on January 21.  They will not be doing taxes on Tuesdays again this year. 
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The IRS office has moved to the Horne Building on Main Street in downtown Wheeling from its National Road location.  

Legislative Day will be held in Charleston on February 24, 2015.
155 people attended the Lunch with Books program this week with Harold Wiesner presenting “Growing up in Germany during WWII”.
C-Span will feature the Ohio County Public Library on the weekend of January 17th  and 18th on American History TV and Book TV.
There was an article in the paper about the county needing more storage space.  Ms. Thomas called Ohio County Clerk, Ms. Fahey and told her that in light of the county's need for more storage space, she wanted to add to that information the fact that at some point in the foreseeable future, the Library may need the space currently used for storing county records for space to store OCPL's archives. Ms. Thomas said that Ms. Fahey was glad to receive that information since she will be meeting with county officials concerning storage space in the near future. Ms. McCamic asked if the county uses the records they currently have stored in the Library's storage room. Ms. Thomas affirmed that these records are used in tracing land deeds by the gas drilling industries and sometimes by lawyers in researching records for their legal work. 
Ms. Thomas distributed a copy of the three items that sold at Garth’s; see attached sheet. 
TLC will train all staff on Monday, January 19, 2015 and OCPL will go live with the new library software on Tuesday.  TLC will be at the Library the remainder of the week for  staff training in all the modules of the system such as cataloging, reports, ordering materials, overdues, and outreach services. 
Susan Reilly will be going to the budget hearing on Grants-In-Aid on Friday, January 16. Dottie may be attending also.

Ms. Thomas described changes to the Library's homepage. The first change is that the current "Music and More" button will be changed to "Downloadable Collections." The second change is that the tab for "Downloadable" will be changed to "WV Deli." And the third change is for searching the card catalog. Instead of the tab saying "Find a Book," it will say "Search Catalog." 
Wilson, Kozicki & Gwynn have started the audit.
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OLD BUSINESS

DISCUSSION OF AN ENERGY AUDIT FOR OCPL

Ms. Thomas said that she had contacted Pat Jacobson and informed her that she had called AEP and that they are not currently offering free energy audits for businesses. She said that the local company has changed to Appalachian Electric Power, and it serves eleven southern states. She said the customer service representative told her that energy audits for businesses may be offered in the near future. 
Ms. Thomas reported that she explained to Pat Jacobson of Wheeling Green Table that our computer screens were given to OCPL for free by the West Virginia Library Commission through a Gate’s Grant. She told Ms. Jacobson that these computer screens will be replaced with flat screens when they need replaced.  She also told Ms. Jacobson that all the staff use flat screen monitors. 

Mrs. McCamic asked if anyone was inclined to have an energy audit through Wozniak Consulting of Pittsburgh.  Mr. Marquart said he thought that prior to looking into that alternative it might be helpful if Ms. Thomas would call WVU’s Engineering Department and ask if they are doing any energy audit projects using student interns.

NEW BUSINESS

MINIMUM WAGE INCREASE EFFECTIVE JANUARY 1, 2015

Ms. Thomas said that OCPL has three people impacted by the new minimum wage increase to $8.00 per hour. She said that a motion was passed in September 2013 to pay 25 cents over the minimum wage to starting employees.  Ms. Thomas asked if we would continue with that practice. It was agreed that the starting pay for all library clerks will continue to be 25 cents above the minimum wage. 
After discussion on the minimum wage increase, Mr. Marquart moved that the two library clerks discussed, due to their longevity, be increased to $8.50 an hour and all library clerk recent hires will have a starting wage of $8.25 an hour.  Mr. Werner seconded.
VOTE:
Mrs. McCamic
YES



Mr. Marquart

YES



Mr. Baker

YES



Mr. Werner

YES
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EXECUTIVE SESSION
Mr. Marquart moved to go into Executive Session at 5:25 p.m.  Mr. Werner seconded.

VOTE:
Mrs. McCamic
YES



Mr. Marquart

YES



Mr. Baker

YES



Mr. Werner

YES

Mr. Werner moved to exit Executive Session at 5:40 p.m.  Mr. Marquart seconded.

VOTE:
Mrs. McCamic
YES



Mr. Marquart

YES



Mr. Baker

YES



Mr. Werner

YES

There being no further business, Mr. Werner moved to adjourn the meeting at 5:41 p.m.  Mr. Marquart seconded.
VOTE:
Mrs. McCamic
YES



Mr. Marquart

YES



Mr. Baker

YES



Mr. Werner

YES








Respectfully submitted,








Bonnie Vavrock
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